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07th June  2010

Meeting between 

Residents Against Care Home Closures

And

Housing and Health & Social Care Scrutiny Committees
Joint Task & Finish Group 2009/10
Independent Living For Future Generations:
Flexible Care and Housing Choices for Older People

Documentation

MYTHS

PEOPLE WANT THE RESIDENTIAL CARE HOMES CLOSED – NOT TRUE

PEOPLE ARE AGAINST STAYING IN RESIDENTIAL CARE – NOT TRUE

DEPENDANT RESIDENTS IN CARE HOMES WANT “EN SUITE FACILITIES” – NOT TRUE

THE ROWNTREE FOUNDATION ADVOCATES THE CLOSURE OF CARE HOMES – NOT TRUE

THE 50+ CLUB ADVOCATES CLOSURE OF RESIDENTIAL CARE HOMES – NOT TRUE

EXTRA CARE IS AVAILABLE TO PEOPLE LIVING IN SHELTERED ACCOMMODATION – NOT TRUE

EXTRA CARE IS AVAILABLE ACROSS CARMARTHENSHIRE - NOT TRUE

(20 PLACES ONLY IN PLAS Y MOR, BURRY PORT – COST £337,000) 

NIGHT SERVICE AVAILABLE ACROSS CARMARTHENSHIRE – NOT TRUE

(30 PEOPLE ONLY SUPPORTED – COST £225,000)

NEW CARE HOMES WILL BE BUILT BEFORE THEY CLOSE DOWN THE OLD CARE HOMES – NOT TRUE

THERE IS PLANNING GRANTED FOR NEW CARE HOMES IN THE PRIVATE SECTOR – NOT TRUE

CURRENT CARE HOMES ARE NOT COMPLIANT – NOT TRUE

MAJOR SAVINGS CAN BE MADE – NOT TRUE – ONLY 0.2% OF TOTAL COUNCIL BUDGET WILL BE SAVED
PRIVATE CARE IS OF THE SAME STANDARD AS LOCAL AUTHORITY CARE – NOT TRUE

EXTRA CARE CAN REPLACE DEPENDANT CARE – NOT TRUE

NEW EXTRA CARE FACILITIES (ANNEDD / PLAS Y MOR) REPLACE RESIDENTIAL CARE HOMES – NOT TRUE

THERE ARE NEW BUILDS AGREED AND FUNDING ALLOCATED AT THIS STAGE – NOT TRUE

CARE HUBS ARE PROVEN AND FUNDING IS AVAILABLE – NOT TRUE

THAT THERE IS COSTED OR TIMELINED PLANS AVAILABLE FOR THE PROVISION OF THE DEPENDANT ELDERLY OR AVAILABLITY OF FUNDING – NOT TRUE

THE COUNCIL IS TO KEEP AT LEAST 30% OF CARE HOMES IN LOCAL AUTHORITY – NOT TRUE

THAT THE PROMISES MADE BY THE COUNCIL (KEVIN MADGE) THAT CARE HOMES WOULD NOT BE CLOSED UNTIL OTHER LOCAL AUTHORITY CARE HOMES WERE BUILT TO REPLACE THEM ARE TO BE KEPT – NOT TRUE 

THAT THE PROMISES THAT NO STAFF WOULD LOSE THEIR JOBS DUE TO CARE HOME CLOSURES  – MADE BY THE COUNCIL (BRUCE MCLERNON) – NOT TRUE

THAT THERE IS INDEPENDENT BED ALLOCATION BY MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS – NOT TRUE

THAT THERE IS UNBIASED RE-ASSESSMENT OF RESIDENTS – NOT TRUE

THAT THE COUNCIL OFFICERS ARE SEPARATED FROM THE NHS TRUST – NOT TRUE

THE OVER FIFTY CLUB MEMBERS WISH FOR THE RESIDENTIAL CARE HOMES TO BE CLOSED – NOT TRUE

THE MAJORITY OF PEOPLE WOULD NEVER CONTEMPLATE LIVING IN A CARE HOME – NOT TRUE

THE POLICY IS ABOUT SAVING MONEY – NOT TRUE

THERE IS NO POLICY OF PRIVATISATION – NOT TRUE

THAT EVICTED RESIDENTS COULD GO WHERE THEY WISHED AND THE COUNCIL WOULD FUND THE DIFFERENCE – NOT TRUE

RESIDENTS HAVE BEEN SAFEGUARDED BY PROMISES MADE TO THE MPs – NOT TRUE

THAT THERE ARE RESIDENTIAL PLACES AVAILABLE FOR ALL THE RESIDENTS IF THE POLICY OF CARE HOMES CLOSURE IS IMPLEMENTED – NOT TRUE

THAT GUARANTEES THAT RESIDENTS WILL NOT BE HARMED IF THEY ARE MOVED ARE IN PLACE – NOT TRUE

THAT ALL THE ROOMS IN THE LA CARE HOMES ARE BEING MADE AVAILABLE FOR RESIDENTIAL CARE – NOT TRUE

THAT THE RESIDENTS DO NOT PAY RENT FOR THEIR CARE HOME PLACE – NOT TRUE 

PROTECTING FRONT LINE SERVICES – NOT TRUE
QUESTIONS

1. As the Care Homes are compliant why are you closing them down?

2. How much savings will be made by closing the 4 Care Homes?

3. When are the Care Homes due to close by Home?

4. Will these 4 Local Authority Homes be replaced with New Builds before they are closed?

5. Will you keep the promise you made to the local MPs that the Residents will go to Residential Homes of their choice, if they ask to?

6. As many of these residents pay all their money to the Council, when the residents are placed in new Private Care Homes will the Council ensure that any difference in payment will be paid for by the Council and not by the Residents as “A Voluntary Contribution”?

7. Will all the residents be able to housed in Residential Homes local to their current homes?

8. Considering the Premature Deaths during the recent moves at Caemaen  when the residents had to move out when the boiler had to be repaired, what is the estimated of the amount of elderly who will die early during the planned relocation?

9. Currently the Council pay for around 539 Private Places and 365 Local Authority Places. With the 6 Care Homes closing, 175 places will be lost (110 in the latest round of cuts) can the Council guarantee that there will be enough Residential Places available for the current Residents locally?

10.  The Council expect an increase of over the 65s by another 6,000 in the next 10 years with an expected increase in Residential Care Places of more than 200. Where will these places be found?

11.  As the Private Sector are independent businesses and sell their places to other Councils and ordinary people of independent means and can close down at any time due to adverse market conditions can the Council guarantee that there will be places for our Dependant Elderly? 

12. Does Carmarthenshire have a Standard for Care Homes Service Provision and how is this enforced?

13. If the Care Homes continue to close can the Council guarantee that there will always be enough places for our Dependant elderly in the future?

14. Have Care Hubs been proven, do they work, when are they estimated?

15. If Residents are to be reassessed will this be by Social Services, Doctors, Nurses or Council Administrators?

16. Why has the money obtained from the WAG for new convalescence places not been used to create new places but has been used to displace 12 Respite places at Llys Y Bryn?

17.  Why does it cost £60,000 to maintain these 20 convalescence places across the County?

18. Will Extra Care be available for all 1221 supported residents or only at Plas Y Mor for 20 Residents?

19. Is Night Care available for all 1221 residents?

20.  There is already a lack of Respite places with many families desperate for a rest but are being turned away by the Local Authority Homes. Why is the Council stopping the community from using the 10 empty rooms at Caemaen for Respite?

21.  Why is the Council considering spending £500,000 on Sheltered Flats at St Pauls when they do not replace the Dependant Residential Care Places currently there?

22.  The proposed spend at St Pauls is to build Sheltered Accommodation which according to the Council’s own report is not required – would this money be better saved to ensure the provision of the Care Homes?

23.  As the Council has closed down Bryntirion Convalescence Hospital and built the Hospital with Rehab Wards to replace this facility, why are we now short of convalescence beds?

24. As the Council are proposing to have elderly people in the local community why are the Local Authority facilities like Day Centres and Luncheon Clubs to support these people being closed down?

25. As there is 30% of the elderly of Carmarthenshire being supported by families saving the County Council millions of pounds why has only £106,000 been allocated in the Budget to provide Respite Care for these people.

26. If the elderly people of the County are to be kept in the Community, how will the already over stretched local Health and Care Services be able to provide a Service?

27. Is it true that there are no Care Homes planning requests currently underway?

28. Is it the Council policy to privatise all Provision for the elderly with the closure of Care Homes and Privatisation of Home Care?

Joint Housing and Health & Social Care Scrutiny Committee

Task and Finish Group - Independent Living for Future Generations

Meeting With: Residents Against Care Home Closure (RACHC) Group

Date: 24th March 2010

Venue: Scouts Hall, Llanelli

Present:

Mrs Jan Williams (Chair of the Group)

Mr Hywel Hitchman

Mrs Christine Whitley 

Mrs Jan Marsh

Mr Christopher John Reid

Mr David McAllisatair

Mr Deryk Cundy

Also in attendance:

Mr Ted Evans (Unison)

Mr Brian Jones (GMB)

Mr Jeff Derrick (Unison)

Task and Finish Group Representatives:

Cllr Jane Tremlett (Chair of the Task and Finish Group)

Mrs Cheryl Reynolds (Senior Scrutiny Consultant, Carmarthenshire County Council)

Background / Introduction
Following an e-mail request on 9th March 2010 from the secretary of the RACHC to meet with Members of the Scrutiny Task and Finish Group, Cllr Tremlett and Cheryl Reynolds attended an informal meeting with RACHC representatives on the 24th March 2010.

The purpose of the meeting was to listen to the Group’s comments and concerns about the proposals contained within the “Independent Living for Future Generations” consultation document. 

The representatives were initially disappointed that they hadn’t been able to meet with all Members of the Scrutiny Task and Finish Group. However, Cllr Tremlett stated that, due to the short timescales, she’d had agreement from the Scrutiny Task and Finish Group Members on 17th March 2010 to meet with the representatives from various groups and report back. In her mind, this meeting was to be treated as a “getting to know you” opportunity as well as listening to and getting a better understanding of the Group’s concerns about the Council’s proposals. 

Cllr Tremlett also stated that if required by the Scrutiny Task and Finish Group a follow up invite would be extended to the RACHC representatives to attend a future Task and Finish Group meeting.

Summary of Comments / Concerns
· Original Consultation Document 

· no financial information; no examples of savings, costs, budgets or funding streams 

· no timescales for the proposals

· no guarantees are provided

· vague about detailed plans

· no comparisons in relation to different types of care packages

· concerned that general concept is flawed

· Transfer trauma – concerned that if residents are moved approximately 30% will die as a result. 

· Consultation process – better consultation needed. Has the Council consulted with the elderly population i.e. people in their 80’s? Residents were told about closures at Caemaen before the decision had been taken. 

· Current Residential Care – the Group stressed that the service provided by Council run residential care homes was excellent and second to none. The Group believe that the Council has recommended that 30% of residential care should remain in LA ownership but the proposals in the consultation document would reduce the ownership to 25%. Also concerned that the proposals will leave the council with a shortfall of some 450 residential places.

· Alternative services – concerned that services to help people live independently in their own homes are not well enough established yet. Many are still in the pilot phase. Also concerned that domiciliary care is not always a suitable option for older people. (The Group sited examples of poor working practices in the independent domiciliary care sector).
· Extra Care – not convinced that facilities such as Plas Y Mor are the answer (insufficient residential provision). The group drew a distinction between Extra Care provision and round the clock care within a residential setting.

· Respite Care – concerned that there is insufficient respite care places available. (The Group sited examples of families having to cancel holidays as respite care not available any more). 
· Caemaen – Queried why Caemaen isn’t being used for respite care? The Group believes there are 10 rooms available for use. Also concerned that Caemaen is not being used to its full potential and being deliberately run down. Materials have already been bought to refurbish some of the rooms but not used.

· Partnership Working – group finds working in partnership, with associations such as Gwalia, palatable.

· Concerned about where residents will go. “Will they be scattered? Hopefully not…….”

· Age Loneliness – concerned that the travel of direction will isolate older people in their own homes.

· Private Sector – concerned about quality of provision in the private sector and the creation of a monopoly if all residential care is provided by the independent sector - which will make it difficult to improve / maintain service standards

· Other Authorities – suggest the Task and Finish Group look at what other Authorities have tried (and failed).

· Job Losses – concerned about impact of changes on staff.

· General – concerned that the Council are not looking at the broader picture and that the focus is purely financial. The Group is not convinced that there are huge savings to be made.  

The Impact of Accepting the 
Council Officers Plans

· 4 L.A. Residential Care Homes Closed
· Dependant Elderly Evicted to Private Care Homes or Nursing Homes

· Dependant People Kept in the Community

· Needing Home Care, Extra Care, Night Care and Family Care and Respite Care

· Left for hours at a time, Lonely, Waiting to be fed, Waiting to be changed

· Nowhere to go……..Poor Conditions

· Reduced Respite Care

· Very Limited Respite Care in L.A. Homes (£108,000 annual budget = 0.02%)

· Luncheon Clubs Closed (Less Respite) – (make them work better)

· Day Centres under Threat

· 170 Guaranteed Residential Care Places Lost – only 190 Guaranteed Places Left!!!

· No Guaranteed Private Residential Care Places

· No new Residential Care Homes to be Built

· No Plan for the expected increase of the over 65s 

· 160 Jobs Lost

· 40+ Premature Deaths

· Hundreds of Families Affected

· Expected Bed Blocking and increased pressure on Local Health Provision 

· Limited Savings – 0.1% of Annual Budget

· To make an Informed Decision you need  the relevant information at your finger tips:

· How will the Council Officers Safeguard the Lives of the Elderly to be Evicted?

· How will the Council Officers ensure unbiased Reassessments of the Residents?

· How will the Council Officers ensure that the Evicted Residents are placed Locally ?

· How will the Council Officers guarantee High Levels of Care Standards in Private Homes?

· Will the Council Officers guarantee the funding of Residents in Homes they wish to go to? 

· How will Council Officers guarantee Residential Care Places in the Future?

· Can the Council Officers guarantee the number of Private Homes in 2015?

· What is the latest estimate of the number of Residential Care Places required in 2015?

· What new Homes (like Annedd) are to be built in the next 10 years?

· What are the Costs of the above Year on Year?

· If the Care Homes are to close what savings will be made?

· Will the Council Officers guarantee that Extra Care and Night Care will be available to all?

· When will the Extra Care Service / Night Care Service be rolled out across Carmarthenshire?

· What will these services cost for the year 2010 – 2011?

· With more Elderly in the Community what extra Respite Services will be made available?

· What will be the investment in Respite Care for the future? 

· Where will Respite places be made available by the Local Authority?

· How many Convalescence bed are to be made available to cover for the “Baby Boomers”?

· What are the Legal Implications on the Councillors?

· Etc............
· If you do not have this information how can you decide  the future of Our Elderly?
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